
Southern Yellow Pine – Design Value Reduction 

 

On June 1, 2013 new design values for Southern Yellow Pine (SYP) went into effect for all 

visually graded dimension lumber. These new values represent the findings of the Southern Pine 

Inspection Bureau’s (SPIB) recent destructive testing of full size specimens. The new values are 

anywhere between a 20 to 30 percent reduction in four design values.  

The new design values apply to all visually graded SYP lumber. The values affected are bending, 

tension parallel to grain, compression parallel to grain, and the modulus of elasticity. The 

National Design Specification (NDS) has published an addendum to the 2012 and all previous 

versions of the Design Values for Wood Construction to match the new design values published 

by the SPIB’s Supplement 13 to the Standard Grading Rules for Southern Pine Lumber, 2002 

Edition.  

Since NDS has revised values, the International Building Code (IBC) is affected immediately. 

Currently the American Wood Council (AWC) is working with the International Code Council 

to incorporate the new design values into span tables in the 2015 International Residential Code 

(IRC). The span tables in the current IRC do not use the new design values, nor is there any 

addendum referring to the new values. Span tables have already been updated in the Southern 

Forrest Product Association’s (SFPA) publication Southern Pine Maximum Spans for Joist. 

These tables differ from the IRC’s span tables greatly. In some cases there is a difference of up 

to three feet in maximum span lengths. This is all dependent on lumber dimension and grade but 

in general the lesser the grade the greater the difference. 

In conclusion all dimension SYP lumber has been reduced in four design parameters. In general 

there is a decrease of about 20 to 30 percent; with the larger reductions being in lesser grades and 

smaller dimensions. Span tables in the IRC have not been updated to adopt the new values. There 

are some major differences from the IRC and SFPA in maximum span lengths. For residential, 

one and two family, the IRC is still using the old values but from a design standpoint NDS has 

published new values. 

For more information see the links below: 

Complete Design Value Package: 

http://www.southernpine.com/pdf/DV_COMPLETE%20PACKAGE_022513_L.pdf 

Newly Published Span Tables: 

http://www.southernpine.com/pdf/C1_Visual_NDVs_Max%20Spans_060113.pdf 

Attached is the NDS addendum and comparisons to other species. 
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